
Scituate Beach Commission
Meeting Minutes from March 5, 2019
Scituate Town Library

Attendees:
Steven Tripp (SBC Chair), Anne McCracken (SBC), Paula Elsmore (SBC), Steve 
O’Brien (SBC), Mary Jo McNally (SBC), Nancy Fay (SBC)

I. Meeting called to order by S. Tripp 7:00pm and second by S.O’Brien, followed by a 
unanimous vote from the group.

II. S. Tripp motioned to approve meeting minutes from March 5, 2019 - motion was 
second by MJ. McNally, followed by a unanimous vote from the group.

III. Project updates:
 Shade Structures: P. Elsmore spoke to Maura.  We need to get three quotes.  

Paula will have catalogs for next meeting to show us.
 Flag system: A. McCracken sent out some notes on what the overall plan 

would be.  Notes were reviewed and 
 Beach Grass Planting: A. McCracken to reach out to the man from Hull who 

heads up their beach grass planting day and find out details (is grass 
donated?  Do you have to work with any local groups to figure out where/how 
to plant grass?)

 Minot Parking Lot Funding: S. O’Brien to look into this and come back with 
more info.

 Community Service: S. O’Brien to keep following up with the schools.
 Beach Buckets: We will review this at the next meeting.
 Bike Racks: MJ. McNally found a quote for 6 x racks for $1663, including 

shipping.  Need to figure out which beaches these will be put on and where 
they will be stored in the winter.  Will work with Maura for funding on this.  
Find out if there is a warranty on them.  

 Peggotty Beach water line footbath repair: Need to contact DPW and find out 
the status on this.  S. O’Brien.

 Sloop to stop at beaches after Senior Center: no update
 Beach Sticker Design: MJ. McNally emailed Maura about it and has not heard 

back as of yet.  
 Boardwalk RFP: N. Fay redid the RFP. 
 Minot Beach barriers: L. Dienel to work on getting the barrier removed at 

Minot Beach.  Needs to work with Kevin on this.
 Restrooms: S. Tripp reviewed the options with the group.  Will look into 

service providers we can work with. We might have to take this to town 
meeting.  Possibility to lease these?

IV. New business:
 S. O’Brien brought up the idea of having signs on the beach regarding fines 

for littering.

V. Old business: 
 Beach Maintenance Plan: Discussion to create a plan for the DPW to follow 



when the beaches are opened/closed.  Will work on this next meeting when 
we tour the beaches.

VI. Misc.
 n/a

VII. Meeting motioned to adjourn at 8:07 p.m. by S. Tripp and second by MJ. 
McNally and then resulting in a unanimous vote from the group.


